ALAN POWELL STANDING COMMITTEES

REPRESENTATIVE, DISTRICT 32 ,
3059 RIDGE RD House of Representatives PUBLIC SAFETY & HOMELAND SECURITY-
HARTWELL, GA 30643 COVERDELL LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING CHAIRMAN
706-206-6500 (H) 18 CAPITOL SQUARE SUITE 613 APPROPRIATIONS
ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30334 RULES
alanpowell23@hotmail.com 404-463-3793 (O) REGULATED INDUSTRIES
alan@redclayproperties.com GOVERMENTAL AFFAIRS

MOTOR VEHICLES

Dear Karen Humes,

[ represent the 32" District of Georgia and submit this comment in response to the Census Bureau’s federal
register notice regarding the Residence Rule and Residence Situations, 81 FR 42577 (June 30, 2016). The
Bureau’s proposal to continue counting incarcerated people at the particular facility that they happen to be
located at on Census Day ignores the reality of incarceration: prisons are not a “usual residence”.

As an elected representative, 1 am keenly aware that democracy, at its core, rests on equal representation. And
equal representation, in turn, rests on an accurate count of the nation’s population.

The reality 1s that when my constituents are incarcerated, they are often sent to prisons outside my district, but
they still rely on me for representation. Over the course of their incarceration, the prison administration may
move them between different prisons, located in many of the colleagues’ districts, but they remain my
constituents. Their home in my district remains their only stable, permanent, “usual” residence. Counting them
as if they were residents of the facility where they happen to be held on Census day doesn’t reflect the modern
lived reality of our communities.

I note that your proposed method of counting the incarcerated population is inconsistent with how you count
other groups that eat and sleep in a location that is not their usual residence. For example, [ note that your
proposed rules will count boarding school students at their home address even if they spend most of their time
at school. The same approach should be taken when counting incarcerated people.

I am also concerned about the impact of your residence rules on racial justice in my state. Qur state
disproportionately incarcerates African-American or Latino people so when you count them in the wrong
location, and that data is used for redistricting, it further undermines the political power of minority
communities.

Thank you for this opportunity to comment of the Residence Rule and Residence Situations as the Bureau
strives to follow the residence rule to count everyone in the right place. 1 believe that in order to produce an




